T

iy
Ty

|~||.—1.|—H._H.|-H|-._.
Fird s s i
+ mna I T

T
=

i

I T T
T ——
3 = Y
- = T
I T 3
T c v T
=
.nh - ~-| 1-|NFI - H— -
1 e e
I LT T
T e T
X i e
T o I
¥ ——r— e
T Ty 1
I T
T i X
T Ty T
¥ Fapay T
== e e
T e t
I e e T
T e
Sy T
T Tt X
=
1 S I
e s
T e X
e s
1 T T
I X
L I
T
: L
T
3 "
-
I :
1
I T
- . -
=

UHHHLY
HHHH -

N

ANNUAL REPORT 2006




Dear Friends,

This, the twenty-fifth anniversary year of Yorkville Common
Paritry, hias been one of the most eventful in its histary. Major
changes have taken place, notleast, a changein leadership as
Carolann Johns was welcomed as Executive Director.

At our beginning in 1981, in the basement of The Church of
the Holy Trinity, we served 50 neady families with groceries.
Twenty-five years later, responding to the continuing need for
emergency food, we provide groceries and other services to
over 700 families, a total of 22,950 meals per week —and have
now outgrown olr current Facilities,

The long anticipated renovation of YCP's faci

Through all these years with all the growth and change, it’s comforting to know that the
heart of YCP remains constant. This annual report is a celebration of the milestones that we

les started this year, entailing relocation of
programs and support stoff to three different sites, Happily, we are able to report that all
programs are running smoathly with minimal disruption in the temporary spaces.

have cchieved us we provided much needed services to thousands of people in New York City.
According to a jeint report released by City Harvest and the Food Bank for New York City,

there are 1.6 million New Yorkers currently living in paverty.

Twenty-five years an, YCP remains committed to ensuring that individuals and families do
not go hungry and that they have access to services ta help them gain self-sufficiency.

Thank you for jeining us along the way, and for celebrating with us the milestones that we

continue to achieve with your suppart.

Warm regards,

olindh. €. it

Linda Holt

Carolann Johns

CHAIR Execunive Directon

MISSION STATEMENT
Yorkulle Common Pantry (YCP)

hunger and promoting dignity

YORKVILLE
COMMON
PANTRY
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5 dedicated to reduang

and self-suficiency. Our

services are provided in the Upper East Side and East

Harlem to our neighbors in and around these communitics.

YCP was founded in 1981 by a group of dedicated volunteers

from Yarkville churches and synagogues who started distributing
cans of food to elderly people in a small roam in the basement
of The Church of the Holy Trinity on East 88th Street and First
Avenue. In 1982, YCP became the City's first non-profit agency
to provide hot dinners, in a public school location, three nights
a week in Yorkville. That same year, YCP moved its operations to
the recreatienal bullding adjoining The Church of St. Edward the
Martyr in Eost Horlem at 109th Street and Sth Avenue.

Today, on Thursday, Friday and Saturday mernings eoch week,
mare than 700 families receive bags of groceries, enough to feed
each member of a family three meals o day for three days. That
amounts to one millian meals a year to thousands of New Yorkers
who are hameless, at risk of becoming homeless or struggling to

moke ends meet.

Perhaps the most innovative new program initiated by YCP since its
beginning s 24/7 YCP. Opened in February, 2003, and open 24 hours
aday, 385 days o year, 2417 YCPis available to any resident of New
York City who is unable to obtain emergency food. Each person
receives a three-day supply of food fer ecch family member. 2417
YCP pravided 7,000 meals the first year, 100,000 the second year
and 134,000 last year!
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then 1981 and’
now
2006z

1981: I small room in the
basament of The Church of
the Holy Trinity on

East 88th Street

2006: 11,476 sq. feet in
a newly renovated facility
at 8 East 109th Street

1981: 1 pantry program
2008: 3 pantry programs

and 2 meal programs

1981: 50 families received

grocerias per waek
2006: over 700 families
receive groceries
per week for
a total of
22,950 meals

1981: $55,000 annual budget
2006: 52,880,349
annual budget

1981: 2 full-time

staff members

2006: 16 full-time
and 5 part-time
staff members

1981: 20 valunteers weekly
2006: 700 volunteer
hours weekly



e

Why we needed renovation

The current facilities at 8 East 109th Street are inndequate to
serve the ever growing need for aur services. There is no access
ferhandicapped or elderly people, or any interior waiting space,
especially difficult for our clients in the heat of summer and
chill of winter. The kitchen Ffacilities are inadequate far the
number of meals we serve, and there is insufficient cold storage
and dry storage to handle large food donations. In ddition, the
building infrastructure is deteriorating, with an antiquated
electrical system and periodic flooding due to faukty drainage.

Mowving Day, May 2006 when cver
140 volunteers pitched m to help.
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Robin Hood to the Rescue

At the 2004 Spring gala for the Robin Heod Faundation, bidders
were given the opportunity to help one of the Robin Hood grant
recipients improve fa es and services. Impressed by its success
in rupning emergency food programs, YCP was honored as the
recipient of the "Be Rabin Heod” auction package. Four donors
matched each other's bids of $800,000 to raise an amazing
total of $3.2 millian for YCP!

Interim Locations

By the end of May 2006, the L09th Street
facility was vacated so that contractors
could begin their work. Administrative
offices are now located next door in o secand
floor space above the Sanctuary of The
Church of St. Edward the Martyr

Pantry pragrams, case management and
2417 YCP are temporarily located at 1429
Fifth Averue at 117th Street. Meal programs
are relocated to the Church of the Good
Neighbor on 106th Street,

QOur future home

When we move back in, sometime in the
Spring of 2007, our East 109th Street
building will hove been upgraded to be a
safe and more efficient space. There will
be a generous indoor waiting spoce ond
handicapped and elderly clients will have
aecess via a ramp and an elevator. Space
will be divided so more than one program
can be run at the same time. We will be
able to meet the growing demand far our
services with increased comfort and dignity,
as well as efficiency.
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MARIAS KITCHEN

Twice o month case manager
Maria Bakht helds nutritional
education and cocking classes for
Pantry families. Participants learn
how to prepare a healthy recipe
and leava with extra ingredients
to fix that recipe at heme. The
workshop is always filled to capac-
ity and positively impacts the lives
of participating Pantry clients.

CLIENT ADMISORY BOARD
(CAB)
The (AR was formed in 2004
threugh a grant in collaboration
with NYC Coalition Against Hunger,
Included in the grant was the
use of social work interns from
Hunter College to coordinate tha
development of the CAB. The CAl
b 1ol 1”“ ._l dk k
from our clients, allawing clients
and staff to act in partnership
with the surrounding community.
They have implemented a Client
Bill of Rights and Responsibilities,
as well as publishing a guarterly
newsletter, CAB was most helpful
in moving to our interim locations.

FANTRY PROGRAM Every Thursday, Friday and
Saturday marning, valunteers gnther to assemble bags of groceries
containing a variety of perishable and non-perishable items —
enough food to feed o family three nutritionally-balanced
meals a day for three days. These bags are then distributed to
over 700 families. Our Saturday program is unigue in that it is
able to serve the working poor and those participating in education
or training progroms during the week. A Friday distribution was
added this year for the elderly and disabled.

Many of cur clients are alse helped to abtain needed services
and entitlements by two dedicated case managers. They receive
counseling on issues such as employment, housing, education,
mental health, domestic violence and medical or childeare
needs. YCP also offers educational workshops on topics ranging
from Medicare to Food Stamps and invites other organizations
to set up counseling tables on Pantry days, consulting with sur
clients on topics such as tax assistance and health core.
Through this supportive counseling, individuals are able to
manage change and mave in a positive direction.

With the recent implementation of o bar-coded Pantry
Membership Card, we are able to autemate data collection and
thus better document and meet client need, as well as speed up
food distribu

n.
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24 |7 YCP In February 2003, 2417 ycp
opened its doors and has not closed them
since, even during holidays, hlizzards, or the
city-wide power outage in 2003! Hours that
had to be restricted during the renovation
will resume in Spring 2007,

This unigue, one-time emergency food
assistance program, open around the clock,
is designed to meet the acute hunger needs
of families and individuals throughout New
York City who are unable ta access emergency
focd because other food pantries are either
closed or out of food. They may be referred by one of aver 400
ogencies citywide or by word-of-mouth, our strongest referral kaal.

Each person who comes to 2417 YCP receives u grocery bog
containing a three day supply of food for each family member,
as well as ready-to-eat brown bag meals for immediate
consumption. Half of the houscholds that receive 2417 YCP
emergency services are then referred to either the YCP Thursday,
Friday or Saturday Pantry programs for angoing supplemental
fond service. Others may be referred to a community pantry in
their own neighbarhood.

Annual operating costs for this program are over $300,000
and continue to grow as our outreach efforts expand program
participation throughout the five boroughs.

PROJECT DIGNITY Breakfast is served Maonday through

Friday for 150 individuals. Dinner is provided on Monday,
Wednesday, and Friday nights. Our cooks prepare the meals with
nutritious, wholesome ingredients. Volunteers whe serve the meals
are some of our most dedicated and several of the community members
who attend the meals also end up volunteering. Case managers are
available to provide counseling and referral services. During
renovation of our facilities, the overnight shelter for 12 men has
heen temporarily discontinued.
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Who comes to 2417
YCP in the middle
of the night?

There are many reasons for

peaple to be hungry in the
mmddle of the night. Some are
working several jobs and can-
not came during the day. Sonie
are homeless families who are
aften not placed in a shelter
wntil late at night. Some are
Irameless who need our “brawn
bags™ to sustain thew until the
morning. No matter the reason,
2417 YCP is always open and
able to respond to emergency sit-

wations with care and concern.




JUNIOR COMMITTEE

The newly-farmed YCP Junior Committee wos proud to host its First
“get together”. There were over 100 guests in attendance and everyone g L
had o wonderful time! Guest bartenders included Andrew Holt and neLimons
Claire O'Neill and daor prizes were raffled off to certain luchy guests.
Volunteers joined .nomm:._mﬁ to create the Our Committee has grown since the event and we ook forward to our
next event in the coming manths. People of all ages ore encauraged to
Pantry. This small group of dedicated people attend. We would like to send a special thanks to Linda and everyone
an the Committee for all their hard work. The Fantry 15 grateful for all
that you do.
groups and individuals contributing their Antaniz Abrahams, Bcard Member

has since evalved inta hundreds of volunteer

talent and time towards the goal of reducing

hunger in our commu

At first, | began volunteering at
the Yorkville Common Pantry to
Fulfill a community service require-
ment for my schaol. But after the
first few times | went | realized
how much | enjoyed going. After |
finished my requirad hours, | hept
volunteering for the Friday night
dinners. | love going to see the
people’s faces light up while they
were being served. One could

HELENE ABRAHAM AWARD 2006
TO NEW YORK CARES

Each year, New Yorl Cares brings vital volunteer support to over
850 diversa non-profit agencles, public schools and other
deserving organizations throughout the five boroughs. The
program staff works with each srganization to identify its most
pressing needs, create projects where volunteers can maoke
meaningful eontributions and then recruit and deploy teams of
volunteers to help meat their needs. Last year, New York Cares
enabled more than 30,000 New Yorkers to bring their time and
talents to help serve our community,

olways simply provide o danation
but it is so much mere gratifying
to

interact sa closely with pzople
yau are helping.
Tolal Rajas, Collegiate School

Since 1997, New York Cores has regulorly taken part in YCP's
programs. Fram tutoring our youngest members to sorting,
packing and distributing graceries, New York Cares volunteers
have embraced the YCP community. They are an invaluable asset

How Can You Volunteer at the Pantry?

The diversity of voluntéers is inspiring. The individuals and

to our family end we ore honared to present them with the NEW groups that fownded the Pantry have evolved into hundreds of
Helena Abraham Volunteer Community Service Award for 2006, YORK : valunteer groups and individuals cantributing their ralents and
On behalf of the Board, staff, and YCP clients, we thank New CARES titne toward the goal af reducing hunger in our commuti

York Cares for all they do and ook forward to many more years WaW.ICAres.org

i Please contact Gladys Ortiz, Volunteer Coordinator, at 212.410.2264,
of partnership.

ext 110 if you would like ta become parr af this unique experience

i aur community.
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